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Belvoir Special School Newsletter 
38 Gayview Drive, WODONGA, 3690 

Dear Parents/Carers/Friends, 
 
It is hard to believe that the end of Term 1 is in sight. Our final week of term is extremely busy with a whole 
school assembly tomorrow at 2:10pm. On Wednesday students will be dressing up for a Dancing with the Stars 
fund raiser for the cancer council. Junior School will finish the week with a Hat Parade starting at 9:30 on 
Thursday. Parents are welcome to attend. Our final event for the term is our Parent Coffee and Chat session in 
the Life Skills House on Thursday at 10am, all Belvoir School Community Members welcome!   

 

Individual Learning Plans  

ILP’s will be sent home with students from tomorrow onwards. Parents are asked to read through these     

documents and if there is a problem or anything that needs to be changed to please let us know as soon as 

possible.   

Student ILP’s are a legal document which need to be produced at least twice a year and are used to track   

student performance and learning towards set goals.   

Whilst there are no support group meetings set for next term parents are able to request a meeting with 

their child’s teacher to discuss any issues that may have arisen since the last SSG meeting in term one.  
  
Term One Holidays 
A reminder to all parents that our school closes for the Term One holidays on Thursday the 6th of April at 
2:00pm. It has certainly been a very busy term and we certainly hope that all families remain safe and healthy. 
Term 2 starts for students on Wednesday the 26th of April. Staff will return on Monday the 24th of April for a 

professional development day. Staff will be focusing on Positive     

Behaviour Strategies on this day. 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER  
 

Whole School Assembly 4th April  
@ 2:10pm 

 
SRC fundraiser dress up — dance 

theme 5th April (Gold coin donation) 
 

Easter egg hat parade 6th April @ 
9.30am, all welcome. 

 
Term 1 Finish 6th April  

@ 2.00pm 
 

Term 2 Start 26th April 
 
 

Dyson’s Buses 
 

PHONE NUMBERS 
 

BUS 1: 0460 935 609 
 

BUS 2: 0460 875 492 
 

BUS 3: 0460 896 490 
 

BUS 4: 0460 869 012 
 

Belvoir Bus: 0431 756 813 



Josh, Michaeli & Phoebe 
What a busy term it has been! As Term 1 nears the end, we have been 
publishing and editing our narratives. This term the students learned 
about narrative features and structure and planned their own characters 
and settings. They then wrote their narrative and explored the editing 
process. In maths we have been learning about patterns. The students 
have been learning about shape, colour and number patterns and have 
created their own patterns with paint.  

We recently were lucky enough to be visited by a coach from the 
Melbourne Storm. He took us through several fun games that explored 
the rules of NRL, including passing and how to kick the ball.  We also 
enjoyed some fun activities and challenges in class recently such as 
building a cup tower that was taller than the teacher using 80 paper 
cups. This challenge proved successful, with students working as teams 
to complete the challenge! 

 
 

ROOM 13 NEWS 



BELVOIR EASTER RAFFLE 

2023 

WE NEED YOUR HELP! 
It’s that time of the year again when we ask our families to help us 
raise funds for the school by supporting our Annual Easter Raffle! 
 
We are asking for  donations of eggs,  rabbits and  baskets so that 
they can be made into wonderful and colourful raffle prizes.  
 
If you are unsure about what to donate, please contact the office 
and  Andrea, Jo, Viv or Kaylene will be able to suggest some ideas. 
Tickets are $1.00 each. Could you please return sold tickets and 
money to the office by Monday 3rd of April, 2023.  Raffle tickets 
have been sent home.   
 
Prizes will be drawn on Wednesday 5th April, 2023 and winners will 
be notified by phone. Thank you for your support! 
 

 





Parental Concerns or Issues 
Belvoir Special School welcomes feedback, both positive and negative, and is committed to continuous           

improvement. We value open communication with our families and are committed to understanding complaints 

and addressing them appropriately. We recognise that the complaints process provides an important              

opportunity for reflection and learning.  

 

We encourage and value open positive relationships with our school community and understand that it is in the 

best interests of students for there to be a trusting relationship between families and our school. 

 

Parents are able to contact the school through the student diaries which are sent home with  students each day, 

or they can ring the school to speak with classroom staff before or after school most days.   

 

If the matter is urgent parents are able to email belvoir.wodonga.sds@education.vic.gov.au or call the school on 

0260 598 987 and speak with or organise a time to the discuss the issue with either Emma, myself or relevant 

staff. 

 

Our full complaints and other policies can be found at:  

Policies and Forms - Belvoir Special Development School (belvoirss.vic.edu.au)  

 
 

Coffee Catch Up 
 

All parents & carers of our Belvoir Students are  
invited to join us for our coffee catch ups this term. 
9am – 10am/10:30am Wednesday (fortnightly) in 

the Life Skills House on campus. 
Come relax, have a cuppa, meet some new people 

in a safe, supported, inclusive environment. 

Catch Up Dates for Term 1: 
5th April 

Looking forward to meeting you all! 

Foodbank  

Through Foodbank Victoria, Belvoir has the opportunity to provide free food hampers to ALL our   families at 
ANY time. There is no limit as to how many of these hampers you can access over time. If you would like a food 
hamper (up to two per family per order), please request one via email-
ing Andrew Dear (Leading Teacher -     Wellbeing and Inclusion)  an-
drew.dear@education.vic.gov.au.  

Please see the photo provided as to what is included in the hamper. 
Collection times will be communicated by phone and pick up will be 
from the front office.  

mailto:belvoir.wodonga.sds@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.belvoirss.vic.edu.au/policies-and-forms/


    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Literacy at Home 

 
Here are some ways you can create a literacy rich home environment 
where reading, writing, and talking/communicating are a natural part of 
everyday life.  
Make reading with your children a daily priority. Choose your own special 
reading time, like bedtime, turn off the tv, snuggle up and enjoy spending 
quality time together. Your children will look forward to it and hopefully 
model this routine throughout their lives.   
Your children will learn reading habits from you, so let your children see 
that you find reading an enjoyable and exciting activity.  Show them that 
books make you laugh out loud, get totally absorbed, excited, serious, or 
better informed. Encourage them to get Involved when you refer to      
dictionaries, cookbooks, atlases, manuals and catalogues and         
newspapers to find information you need. Read out things that might      
interest them, like the discoveries from the new James Webb telescope 
or a fact about a place you went on a family holiday.   
Show that writing is something we create as well as consume by writing 
lists for groceries or Christmas shopping, writing birthday cards, reminder 
notes, labels on boxes, and names on schoolbooks. Talk about how   
writing serves a range of purposes like communicating our thoughts and 
feelings, reminding us of events, and organising and recording. Record 
your children’s height on a wall with the date and watch the marks go up!  
A literacy rich environment home gives children the best opportunity for 
learning to read and to love books and reading. Modelling your own love 
of reading shows them that reading is important to you and helps make it 
important to them. 
 
 

 
A love of reading begins at home | First 5 Forever | State Library Of Queensland 
(slq.qld.gov.au)    

https://www.slq.qld.gov.au/blog/love-reading-begins-home?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Welcome%20email&utm_content=Welcome%20email+ID_a130761e-c51a-460f-8b5e-f50be2092dd5&utm_source=First5Forever%20enews&utm_term=Read%20more
https://www.slq.qld.gov.au/blog/love-reading-begins-home?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Welcome%20email&utm_content=Welcome%20email+ID_a130761e-c51a-460f-8b5e-f50be2092dd5&utm_source=First5Forever%20enews&utm_term=Read%20more




Do you need help applying for the NDIS or Disability Support Pension for your child? 
 

My name is Natalie Ennis and I’m a Support Coordinator at PE Support Services 
(ABN - 38 865 726 149) 

 
I am available to support students and families at Belvior Special School in applying for the NDIS and the Disability 

Support Pension.   
I have extensive knowledge in these areas as well as being a qualified Psychosocial Recovery Coach, 

Case Manager & Capacity Building  Support Worker 
If you would like to contact me you can do so by sending an SMS to  

0497 003 574 or email  
natalieennis99@gmail.com. 

 
I look forward to helping you out. 

School Athletics - House Groups 
Students, Staff and Parents are put into groups according to their surnames.         

Each group has a name and color and it’s requested that everyone wears clothing the 
color of the house they are allocated to: 

Surnames between   Colour   House Name 

  A-D   =  Red         Mitta 
  E-K   =  Green        Murray 
  L-Q   =  Blue         Kiewa 

  R-Z   =  Yellow         Hume 




















